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Kia ora Parents & Caregivers, 

On Thursday we held the Year 1-2 Triathlon and Aquathon.  This is 
such a fun event, and it was brilliant to see so many parents and 
family members coming out to support our budding triathletes!  Last 
week was the Year 5/6 athletics day.  It was another fun day of 
competition with students 
competing in Houses across a large 
range of events.  Thanks to Jane 
and the Sports Office team for all 
the effort that went into making the 
day such a success.   

As we draw closer to the end of the 
year, we have a number of ‘Year 
Ending’ events happening.  Classes 
are heading out on trips, and 
syndicate teams are celebrating the 
year in a range of ways.  A key 
event is our Final Prize-giving and Celebration.  Each year we present 
the Principal and Scripture Cup to a Year 6 boy and girl.  This year we 
will also be presenting 
BC Learner Awards to 
four students from each 
class in Years 3-6.  
These awards will 
acknowledge the 
achievement of students 
across the curriculum - 
including areas like 
academic growth, 
achievement in the arts 
and character.  We look 
forward to presenting all 
these awards and also celebrating a year of learning for all students.  
We would love you to join us on the day. 

Blessings, 

Marcus Norrish  
Head of Primary

Our Vision 
To be a Christian learning 

community of excellence where 
lives are transformed.

@BCPrimary

TERM 4  
key dates
WBOP Athletics Day 

Wednesday 28th November 

Return Library Books by: 
7th December 

Year 6 Graduation Ceremony 
Wednesday 12th December 

11:30am 
Venue: PAC 

Primary Prize-giving 
Friday 14th Dec 

1:30pm 
Venue: Events Centre 

Last Day of School 
Monday 17th December 

School Finishes: 12:00pm 
Buses Depart: 12:30pm 



Student News 
We love celebrating some of the exciting 
achievements that our students are engaged with 
in the school and around the community.  

Well done to Danika from E1 who has recently 
completed a Scuba Diving Course.  Competed at 
DiveZone in Tauranga, the scuba course has a 
minimum age of 10 years.  

Josiah from E2 recently entered the MADE 
Awards in the Graphic Design category.  For 
Josiah it was important to target Cyber Bullying 
because children use devices regularly, play online 
video games like Roblox and communicate through 
messaging systems like iMessage. Josiah’s 
objective was to ensure people understand that 
Cyber Bullying (unkind things that are written 
online) can be just as hurtful as Physical Bullying.

“They are just the same, 1 is made out of ‘Ones 
and Zeroes’ and the other is made out of Atoms.” 
Josiah.

Weetbix Tryathlon! 
The Weetbix Triathlon is happening this Sunday.  
BC has over 30 students participating on the day.  
Look out for the BC tent at the venue and those 
BC kids as they take on the course. 

Dynamo Sports Leaders 
It’s been great seeing our Dynamo Sports 
Leaders out and about at lunchtimes this term.  
Each day a group of senior primary students set 
up activities or games for others to come and join 
in on.  This might include a game of football,  ball 
games on the courts or seaweed.  This group of 
Dynamos set up swing ball sets for children to 
come and play with.  Thanks team for serving 
others in this way.  

RISE DANCE 
We are excited to see Rise Dance Company 
offering dance classes again at BC.  So get in 
early and register for Term One classes.   

Friday Hip Hop 
12:45pm - 1:25pm  

Years 3-6 

Register at: 
www.risedance.nz 

p. 07 573 3300 

Swimming Goggles 
Have you lost swimming goggles at school?  We 
have pairs being held at the office. 

Around the school
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